




Chairman’s Foreword 

IN MARCH 1975 following consultations between the Department of the 
Environment, the National Water Council and the Water Authorities, the Standing 
Technical Committee on Water Regulations was set up to advise on the technical 
requirements of water byelaws and water regulations. 

At the present time, water undertakings’ byelaws prohibit the connection of hot water 
apparatus directly to service pipes (except for instantaneous water heaters). This 
requirement was established in Great Britain many years ago and led to the 
development of the present practice of low pressure cistern-fed domestic hot water 
systems. 

In many other countries, no such prohibition exists, on the contrary, many ban the 
use of storage cisterns on hygienic grounds. Thus practice overseas, particularly on 
the Continent, differs from that in Great Britain. However, there has been a 
considerable growth of demand in this country for mains connected water heating 
apparatus and some relaxations of the byelaws have been made to permit more 
flexibility. Following the recommendations of the Committee on Backsiphonage in 
Water Installations that the exclusion of mains connected systems could not be 
justified on the groundsthat it was needed to prevent contamination, the Department 
undertook a review of the subject. 

As a part of that review, it was necessary that minimum byelaw requirements for 
domestic mains pressurised hot water systems should be considered and the 
Committee on Pressurised Hot Water and Heating Systems was set up. Its Report on 
regulatory requirements forms the Appendix to this consultation paper. The 
recommendations in this Report have been accepted by the Standing Technical 
Committee as the bases on which mains pressurised hot water and heating systems, 
if introduced, would be as acceptable as the present system. 

Before the Standing Technical Committee gives its advice to the Department and the 
National Water Council on whether the present prohibition should be retained, 
removed or relaxed, the Committee wishes to obtain the views of interested bodies 
and persons likely to be affected. To do so, this consultation paper has been prepared 
and in it a number of specific questions are asked and evidence is solicited on certain 
matters. The Committee hopes to make its report on the comments together with its 
recommendations by mid-l 977. 

S. F. White, 
Chairman 
Standing Technical Committee on Water Regulations. 
















































































































































